McPherson County Drainage Commission
Minutes of Proceeding
August 7*, 2025

The McPherson County drainage board met on Thursday, August 7%, 2025. Chairman Sid Feickert called
the meeting to order at 9:00AM. Members present were: Mike Mardian, Neal Woehlhaff, Mark Opp (via
Zoom) and Jeff Neuharth.

Discussion was held on Drainage permit #25-D-04 which was tabled on July 1. The applicant has
requested that the permit be pulled, and no action taken by the commission. Permit fee was discussed,
due to the previous hearings the permit fee has been expended, and no refund is recommended by the
Drainage administrator. Neuharth moved and Woehlhaff seconded to grant the applicant’s request to
pull drainage permit#25-D-04, with no action taken on the permit; should the applicant wish to revisit
permit#25-D-04 the applicant will need to reapply. Upon roll call vote: Neuharth, Mardian, Woehlhaff,
and Feickert voted ‘Aye’; Opp excused. Motion carried.

The county lowered a rock crossing on a section line in the SE1/4 of Section 23 of T127N-R67W at the
request of landowners at the February 4%, 2025, Drainage Commission meeting. For further
improvement of drainage in the area and to improve the functionality of the rock crossing the Drainage
Commission recommends that the neighboring landowners maintain the area outside of the county
right of way and clear it of vegetation, field debris and silt.

At 9:07AM Neuharth moved, and Mardian seconded to adjourn the Drainage Commission meeting and
resume meeting as the McPherson County Board of Commissioners. Upon roll call vote: Neuharth,
Mardian, Woehlhaff, and Feickert voted ‘Aye’; Opp excused. Motion carried.
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